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LOCAL NOTICE TO MARINERS 
 
 

No 21 of 2023 – Temporary Pont-Y-Werin Bridge Closure – Non-Operational 
until at least Tuesday 31st October 2024 
 
Mariners are advised that due to essential maintenance and repairs, the Pont-Y-Werin bridge 
will be in the grounded position at least until Tuesday 31st October 2023. During this time, 
vessels not requiring a bridge lift will be able to navigate underneath the span. The bridge will 
remain open for pedestrian traffic.  
 
We apologise for any inconvenience caused and aim to bring the bridge back into service as 
soon as possible. 
 
For up-to-date information please contact Barrage Control on 029 2070 0234 or on VHF 
Channel 18.   
 
 

 

Notices Cancelled     
 
No 09 of 2023 – Temporary Exclusion Zone – Aquapark Cardiff 
No 18 of 2023 – Dredging Works in Outer Harbour and Approach Channel 
 
Notices Remaining in Force  
 
No. 14 of 2020 – PYW timetable Pilot scheme 
No 04 of 2021 - Notice of Discontinuance of Aids to Navigation – Cardiff Barrage Approach 
Channel Sector Light and Taff Crossing Viaduct Upstream and Downstream lighted beacons 
No 07 of 2021 – Paddle craft transit route between River Taff and River Ely 
No 08 of 2021 – Water Ski Pilot Scheme / Zone 
 
For notices that remain in force prior to 2020 please see:  www.cardiffharbour.com 
 

Harbour Master, Cardiff Bay 
          24th October 2023 

Queen Alexandra House, Cargo Rd, Cardiff, CF10 4LY 
Barrage Control Tel No: 029 2070 0234, VHF18  

Mariners are reminded that CCTV is in operation at the Barrage for operational and health and safety 
reasons. All CCTV images and VHF transmissions are recorded. 


